RECEIVED

[By Recall Management Division at 1:39 pm, Feb 11, 2011

GENERAL MOTORS LLC
Global Interior and Safety Center

February 11, 2011

11V-089
(3 Pages)

Mr. Claude Harris

Acting Associate Administrator for Enforcement
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration
Recall Management Division (NVS-215)

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE —~ Room W45-306
Washington, D.C. 20590

Dear Mr. Harris:

The following information is submitted pursuant to the requirements of 49 CFR 5736 as it
applies to a determination by General Motors to conduct a safety related recall for certain
2009 and 2010 model year Cadillac CTS vehicles.

573.6(c)(1): Cadillac Brand of General Motors LLC
573.6(c)(2)(3){4): This information is shown on the attached sheet.

573.6(c)(5): General Motors has decided that a defect, which relates to motor vehicle
safety, exists in certain 2009 and 2010 model year Cadillac CTS vehicles. Some of these
vehicles have a condition in which a wax coating on the rear suspension toe link jam nuts
may allow the nut(s) to loosen. If a nut loosens, a metallic clanking noise may be heard
coming from the rear of the vehicle. Ignoring this warning could result in a further
loosened toe link that could separate and the rear wheel would be able to turn inboard or
outboard. If this were to happen, sudden changes could occur in vehicle handling. The
driver may not be able to control the vehicle and a crash could occur without warning.

573.6(c)(6): On May 6, 2010, a Product Engineering Investigator was assigned to look into
a field product report claim of a rear toe link separation on a 2009 model year CTS-V. The
condition occurred as the vehicle passed slowly over a speed bump in a parking structure.
Two additional field product reports were received in December 2010, and one other field
product report was received in January 2011. Analysis of the toe link assemblies found
the jam nut coating had been changed to a new coating that included wax. The wax
coating had the effect of reducing the torque retention properties of the jam nuts. No
injuries or crashes related to this condition have been reported.

The issue was presented to the Field Performance Evaluation Review Committee and on
February 4, 2011, the Executive Field Action Decision Committee decided to conduct a
safety recall.
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573.6(c)(8): Dealers are to clean all wax residue from the rear suspension toe link and
install two new jam nuts. In some cases, the rear suspension toe link may require
replacement.

GM will provide the dealer bulletin and owner letter mail dates when available.
Pursuant to 577.11(e), GM does not plan to provide notice about reimbursement to owners
because all involved vehicles are covered under the new vehicle warranty.

573.6(c}{(10): GM will provide copies of the dealer bulletin and owner letter when available.

Sincerely,

VY

M. Carmen Benavides
Director, Product Investigations
and Safety Regulations

11029
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